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“Be anxious for nothing; but in everything by prayer and supplication with thanksgiving let your  
requests be made known unto God.”  Philippians 4:6 

 
We kneel in prayer…Bill Chancellor prayers requested for the families of Norville Bryant and 
Jonathan Cooper, they were friends of Bill’s, both passed away recently…Lesa Crockett requesting 
prayers for the family of Marcus Wheeler, who was involved in a shooting, his aunt is friends with 
Lesa, she is requesting prayers on his behalf, was apprehended without incident…Quentina Ellison 
prayer of thanksgiving as her uncle Gerry is out of the hospital & at home, hopes to go back to work 
in mid-May, prayers for his recovery & healing…The Estaniqui’s continued prayers requested for 
Frank, as he is continuing with more Chemo treatment, prayers for his health & for his recovery & 
healing: Frank requesting prayers for Patti, had surgery yesterday, prayers for her recovery & 
healing…The French’s prayers requested for Mert Nielson, friend & neighbor, has been diagnosed 
with cancer for the 3rd time…Jim Heydenreich continued prayers requested for him, he is at Hillcrest 
Rehab in Bellevue, Room#54, visitors welcomed, and prayers for his overall health…Jeanette Hoots 
(visitor) requesting prayers for Plaza Church of Christ in Sumter, SC; they are looking to hire a 
preacher, they need your prayers to find someone who preaches the Gospel, but also fits with their 
congregation…Penny Jewell prayers requested for her as she experienced a lot of pain on Sunday, 
prayers for her overall health…Carole Obrecht requesting prayers for her daughter, Melanee, who 
fell off of her bicycle, broke her wrist & a bone in her arm, prayers for her recovery & healing…The 
Payson’s requesting continued prayers for Grandson, Gabe, prayers for his full recovery & healing: 
and also for Robin, is at Millard Hillcrest, Room# 171, visitors welcome, prayers for her recovery & 
healing…The Powell’s requesting prayers for Angie’s cousin, Renae, who had a baby girl recently, 
both Renae & her baby are in ICU, dr.’s are trying to determine their problems, prayers for both 
Renae & her daughter, & all of the family at this time…Lela Smith prayers requested for her, she is 
back at the Louisville Care Community, feeling better, prayers for her overall health…Vickie 
Valenzuela requesting prayers for her dr. apt. yesterday, that she get answers concerning her knees; 
also, prayers for her cousin, Karen Maciel, and her mother-in-law; and prayers that she will be able to 
see her aunt Jessie Maciel, who will turn 97 in August…Nick Vredenburg requesting prayers that he 
could reconcile with family members…The Wheeler’s requesting prayers for son, Austin, who is in 
Peru for a medical missions trip, prayers for his safety & health while he’s there, & his safe travel 
back in May…The Wilson’s requesting prayers for Mr. & Mrs. Frazier, friend’s from Tecumseh,  Mrs. 
Frazier had a stroke, fell & broke her hip, prayers for her recovery & healing…Please remember Tim 
Burow & all of God’s missionaries throughout the world…Continued prayers are requested for: 
Don & Emily Foster, Michelle Glassburner, Cory Herell & Family, Jim Heydenreich, The Hostetter 
Family, Penny Jewell, Kayla Johnson, Meldrick Johnson, Betty Jo & Frank Montague, Robin Payson, 
Lela Smith, Charlie Thompson, Dee Weaver, Leland & Louise Winterstein, and Tim Burow.  

 
Family News~ a “meal train” is under construction for The Estaniqui’s, and as soon as I have information, I will 
share it with the congregation through e-mail.    ~Shelley 
 
 
Nursery Schedule: May 6th~ Marilyn Johnston 
 *If you need to reschedule your time, or would like to volunteer, please contact Miranda Sears. Thanks! 
  
Tuesday Night for the Master- meets twice a month on Tuesday evening in the Fellowship Hall. Dinner is served at 6pm, 
and then card writing begins at 6:30pm. Cards are written to those who need encouragement, who are sick, who are 
home bound, and those who have been identified to the Card Ministry Team. Anyone wishing to be a part of this ministry, 
is welcome to attend! Please watch the Bulletin, and/or email for the next meeting date!! If you have any questions, please 
contact Andy Payson.      Next Meeting: May 8th, ’18!!   
 
Help Needed- Yard Volunteers: if you have some extra time, or just LIKE doing yard work, then Jim Jansen or Nick 
Sears would like to know! They are looking for some volunteer help around the building with yard mowing, etc. If you can 
help out, please talk to Jim or Nick! Thank you! Prayer in the Park: Leaders/Co-Leaders: Rob McIntosh is looking for 
volunteer(s) to help lead this ministry this summer! It begins on Saturday, May 26th and runs through the summer at the 
Bellevue’s Farmers Market. Please see Rob with any questions, OR if you want to volunteer! Thank you! 
 
Betz Elementary School Carnival- is in need of help! They are looking for volunteers to help at their school carnival on 
Friday, May 4th from 5:30-8:30pm! (You don’t have to be there for that whole time) They need help in areas of serving 
food, managing games, and face painting, just to name a few! Please sign up in the foyer (on the back wall)! See Lisa 
Weaver with any questions!  
 
Baby “Girl” Shower- for Crystal Stoll on Saturday, May 5th from 10:30am-Noon at Shelley Wheeler’s home. Please 
come help us celebrate the impending new arrival! Crystal is registered at Target and Amazon.  
 
Song Leader’s Meeting- this Sunday, May 6th following morning service in the Library! All song leaders OR anyone 
interested in becoming a song leader, please attend!  



 
Graduation Honors- we will be honoring our graduating high school senior on Sunday, May 20th during our morning 
worship service. If you have a family member graduating from college, and would like them to be featured in our 
graduation insert, please contact Shelley Wheeler. Information MUST be to the office by Sunday, May 6th.  

Help needed- Sarpy County Head Start is celebrating their 25th Anniversary and are in need of volunteers! They need 10-
15 volunteers to help set-up, clean-up, serve food, and man game stations. It will be on Thursday, May 17th from 5-
6:30pm at St. Paul’s Methodist Church in Papillion. Please see Patti Estaniqui with any questions, or to let her know you 
can help!  
 
VBS: Kingdom of Valor- Mark your calendars!! VBS will be June 4th thru the 8th!! The next work day will be on 
Saturday, May 19th from 10am -2pm!! We need lots of hands to help make this year’s VBS a success!! If you have any 
questions, please see Karen Phipps, Lakeysha Aerni, or Lisa Weaver.  
 
York College- Doors of Opportunity/Bible Teacher’s Workshop on Saturday, May 19th from 8am-4pm on York College’s 
campus. Please see info on Family Life Bulletin Board for more information! Lunch will be provided! Workshop is free!!  
 
North Omaha C of C- is having an Area Wide Singing on Sunday, May 20th at 3pm, and our members are invited! 
Please see the Family Life Bulletin Board for more information!  
 
Graduation Open House- in honor of Victoria Jacox on Saturday, May 26th from 3-5pm in the Fellowship Hall! All 
members are invited to attend! If you have any questions, please see Tiffany Jacox.  
 
New Quarter – will begin on Sunday, May 27th!! If you would like to continue teaching, OR would like to fill a vacancy, 
please let Miranda Sears know! Thank you to all of our TEACHERS, you are AWESOME!!  
 
“Singing on Sunday’s”- will meet on Sunday, May 27th at 1:30pm at Hillcrest Rehab in Bellevue. Everyone is invited to 
participate! Please see Rob McIntosh with any questions!  

 
Men’s Retreat- Save the Date! August 17th & 18th: Bellevue church of Christ, “More than Conquerors” Speaker will 
be: Dr. Jason Bybee from Mayfair church of Christ, Huntsville, Alabama. ALL men are welcome!! More info to come!   
 
AV Room Help- if you would be interested in helping out in our AV Room, we need you! Please let Jeff Weaver know if 
you are interested, or if you have any questions! 
 
Men’s Class- is on Thursday’s at 7pm in the Haiti Room at the building. Jeff Weaver will be leading this class. The 
series “Conqueror” has begun. All men are welcome! If you have any questions, please see Jeff. *Please note: this class 
will NOT be meeting on Thursday, May 10th.  
  
Ladies Study- is meeting on Thursday’s at 7pm in the Library. They are on the study, Called by Christ; Life of Peter. If 
you have any questions, please see Marilyn Johnston. *Please note: the last night of this study will be May 10th.  
 
 Ladies Bible Class– is meeting on Friday’s at 10:30am in the Library. Debra Jansen will be leading a study: Mission of 
Jesus. If you have any questions, please see Debra Jansen. *Please note: they will NOT be meeting on Friday, May 
4th. The last day of this class will be May 11th.  
   
Women’s Prayer Group- ALL ladies are invited every Thursday at 1:30pm to the home of Lorraine Hanie for a weekly 
woman’s prayer group! Come and lift up your prayers! If you have any questions, please see Lorraine Hanie!  
 
  
Food Pantry- Food Items of the month: Spaghetti Sauce. The Pantry is open on Tuesday’s from 10am till Noon. 
Please bring these items to help keep our food pantry stocked: Canned Vegetables, Mac N’ Cheese, Fruit, Oatmeal, 
Cereal, Pork n’ Beans, Canned Beans, Peanut Butter, Jelly, Soups, and Canned Meats. We are also in need of: 
Spaghetti, and Toilet Paper. We appreciate your kindness towards this ministry!!  
 
 
Bible PALS Schedule: May 6th~ Miranda Sears, Crystal Stoll (4-6 years old) Brenda Richt, Diane Adkins (2-3 years 
old). May 13th ~ No Bible PALS (4-6 years old) No Bible PALS (2-3 years old). If you cannot serve as scheduled, please 
let the person in bold letters know. Leaders, if you cannot serve as scheduled, please let Lisa Weaver know. *Please 
note: the new schedules for June & July are now in the Library! 
 

Wireless Network 
Network Name: (SSID) Auditorium & Auditorium2 

Password: Iam4given  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

  
            
       May 
Shane Powell (4th), Mark Patterson (7th), Kurtis Bailey, Keegan Powell (9th), Lakeysha Aerni (12th), Liam 
Tobey, Maureen Williams (17th), Tiffany Jacox (24th), Pherly Johnson (25th), Liam Eicher, Karl Smith, 
Mark Torneten (27th), Lynn Kimball (28th)  
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